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Dear Hospital Administrators, 
 
CY2021 Supplemental Hospital Offset Payment Program (SHOPP) Update 
An updated SHOPP assessment was posted to the OHCA website.  This document includes fee-for-
service and Medicaid expansion SHOPP payments through December 2021. The document is assuming 
that the 6.2% enhanced FMAP is extended until the end of calendar year 2021, but currently it is only 
officially extended through September 2021.  
 
The 5% American Rescue Plan enhanced FMAP begins July 2021. This FMAP enhancement is for the non-
expansion population, which is effective for 8 quarters after Medicaid expansion is implemented. 
 
If you have any questions or require additional information please contact Jimmy Witcosky by email at 
ProvReimb@okhca.org.  
 
Thank you for your continued service to Oklahoma’s SoonerCare members. 
 


